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Ofsted
Piccadilly Gate
Store Street
Manchester
M1 2WD

Tel:  0300 123 1231
Email:  IST.EY@ofsted.gov.uk
Web:www.gov.uk/ofsted

Mr Christopher East
Flat 38
Capitol Square, 4-6 Church Street
Epsom
KT17 4NP

Our Reference URN 2598755

Dear Mr East

Final inspection report

YMCA London City and North
St Aidan's School, Stapleton Hall Road, London N4 4RR

Following our recent inspection, I am pleased to share with you the final 
inspection report. We will usually publish the report eight working days from 
the date of this letter on the Ofsted reports website.

The 'Statutory framework for the early years foundation stage' (paragraph 
3.76) requires all early years providers to supply a copy of the inspection 
report to the parents of children attending on a regular basis.

Some reports published on our website will not include any information that 
identifies the name or location of a provider. However, you can identify it by 
the unique reference number (URN). If you experience any difficulties 
accessing the report from the Ofsted website, please contact us using one of 
the methods at the top of this letter and quote your unique reference 
number (2598755).

Any information we gather during the inspection will be used as set out in 
our privacy notice.

If you are dissatisfied with your inspection report or the inspection process, 
you may submit a formal complaint using the form on the Ofsted website, 
you should submit any complaint by the end of the fifth working day from 
the date of this letter.

enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk EYR_FINALREP_CL Reference 4650912.1

mailto:IST.EY@ofsted.gov.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/complaints-about-ofsted
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/ofsted-privacy-notices/childcare-ofsted-privacy-notice
http://www.reports.ofsted.gov.uk/
http://www.gov.uk/ofsted


Our Reference 2598755

Ofsted are interested to find out about your recent inspection. We invite you 
to complete our short post-inspection survey using the unique link below. 
This survey includes your views on the impact the inspection is likely to have 
in bringing about improvement to your provision. By responding to this 
survey, you will help Ofsted improve the inspection process: 
https://ofsted.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/EYPIS/10262864

Yours sincerely

Anahita Aderianwalla
Early Years Inspection Team
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